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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, May 3, 2016
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Colleen Reisener, Jovanka Westbrook & Roger Netsch
Voting Members Absent: Lisa Crabbs, Lynette Judd, Mindie Bentcik, Natalie Montross & Tonya King 
Public Present:  Del Bennett, Joe Burke, Stacy Haas, Sarah Hohanshelt,  Nancy Hulgan, Veronica McVay, Terri Miller, Susan O’Brien & Evy Tews
Approval of Agenda 

Roger moved, seconded by Jovanka. Motion carried 4-0.
Approval of Minutes (April 5th)
Bonnie moved, seconded by Colleen. Motion carried 4-0.

New Business 
1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

No referrals were received in the last month. 
Neighborhood Networking

Website
Weekly updates are still being sent with people requesting to be added to the distribution list weekly. New events, job postings, trainings, etc. are being added to the website daily.
Meetings

Sarah is continuing to attend monthly provider meetings. Updates on CPPC and DCAT are given at each meeting.
Al’s Pals

Sarah has completed two of the three remaining Al’s Pals visits. She is waiting to hear back from one center that needed to reschedule their visit. All requested supplies have been delivered.
Policy and Practice Change

Community Based Family Team Meetings
Sarah is waiting for CBFTM referrals to coach and mentor Natalie and Lynette to get their facilitator’s number. Once they complete their coaching and mentoring they will be given a number. We are planning to pilot this approach to CBFTMs in Madison County with the intention of identifying community facilitators in Warren and Marion Counties as well.
Shared Decision Making Team

Parent Partner Updates
Terri gave an update for Parent Partners. The Parent Partner Summit is tomorrow and Thursday. Marion and Warren County DHS has increased referrals to the Parent Partner Program over the last couple of months.
Recruiting New Members
We have two openings in Marion and one in Warren County. We need to involve community members to reach level 1. Youth, faith based, parents formerly involved with DHS and foster/adoptive parents all need to be identified and invited to attend our meetings. Please let Sarah know if you have anyone that might be interested in attending. 
Immersion 101
We will be hosting Immersion 101 on May 19th at the First United Methodist Church in Indianola. Joe and Sarah put together binders today! We are planning to have about 25 people in attendance.
2. Updates  
Roger: WeLift had two people participate in the new Success on the Job course which aims to help employees sustain a job. 
He is also working with CFI to promote the program “Connect to Careers” which aspires to help young adults (age 14-24). 
Veronica: The Warren County Wellness Coalition meets tomorrow at 12:30pm at the Warren County Administration Building. Veronica is working to create a distribution list for this meeting. Please contact her at veronicam@warrencountyia.org if you’d like to be added. 

Last month, she received seven referrals from Warren County and 2 for Madison County for the 1st Five Program. 
1st Five Coalition Meetings will be held May 11th in Madison County and May 17th in Warren County. More information is available on the CPPC website. 

The Warren County Health and Safety Fair will be held June 9th from 3-6pm. More information is available on the CPPC website. If you’d like to sign up to have a table at this event, please contact Veronica at veronicam@warrencountyia.org. 
Stacy: There will be a showing of Paper Tigers on May 10th in Marion County. Details are on the CPPC website. 
Marion County Public Health and 1st Five are looking at hosting a Mental Health First Aide Training in the coming months. 
This fall, Marion County Public Health is hoping to hold a Youth Health Summit. More information will be shared as it becomes available.
Evy: Crisis Intervention Services will be holding its annual golf tournament on June 18th in Oskaloosa. CIS is in need of items to be donated as prizes (gift cards, coupons, etc.). If you are interested in sponsoring a hole at the tournament or donating prizes, please contact Evy at evyt@stopdvsa.org. 

Evy will be working with local middle and high schools to present the Mentors in Violence Prevention (MVP) program. The program is geared towards teaching students how to safely intervene in situations involving gender-based or sexual violence.

Colleen: The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County just wrapped up another successful Child Abuse Prevention month. Colleen is busy writing thank yous to all those involved and wishes to thank everyone that participated in any way. 

Colleen has resigned from her position with the Child Abuse Prevention Council. Her last meeting will be in June.
Nancy: Taylor Millard will be the new IMPACT Coordinator. 
The last day for the LIHEAP heating assistance program was yesterday.

Bonnie: Bonnie attended the 2nd Annual Mental Health Conference last week in Perry. She shared that she learned a lot and was able to bring home information about some new resources available to families. 
Motion to adjourn at 1:28pm made by Colleen, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 4-0.
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